Dear 

WOMEN’S RIGHTS IN AFGHANISTAN

I am writing as a member of Amnesty International Southend Group regarding our campaign in support of Afghan women human rights defenders. This issue is of great importance to us because we believe that sustainable peace and security cannot be achieved in Afghanistan without the safe participation of 50% of the population. 

Afghan women working as doctors, teachers and civil society activists are building the Afghanistan of tomorrow – without their work, development and security will be impossible. But in the last six months of 2013 alone at least nine high-profile women were attacked or killed due to their work, including police officers, teachers, local government workers and MPs. 

Amnesty International has highlighted the cases of Parwin, a Head teacher of a girls’ school whose son was kidnapped and murdered due to her support for girls’ education; and Dr D, a Gynaecologist working with survivors of sexual violence, whose house was bombed and son severely injured because of her work opposing violence against women. 

Women like Parwin and Dr D have not been helped by the Afghan authorities, who seem helpless in the face of such threats and attacks. They need the support of the international community. The UK has championed support for women human rights defenders internationally through its efforts on combating sexual violence in conflict and at the UN General Assembly. As a key donor and international ally in Afghanistan, it should be championing the issue there. 

The UK government has stated that it is committed to implementing the EU Guidelines on Human Rights Defenders, but has no strategy in place outlining how to do that in Afghanistan, even though that is a key recommendation of the Guidelines themselves. The UK government has stated that it works through the EU in Afghanistan, but the EU itself recommends that countries develop their own strategies of support for human rights defenders, which should contribute to the EU’s work overall.

We know that the Minister of State at the Foreign and Commonwealth Office with responsibility for human rights and Afghanistan has recently changed and we don’t want all the work we – and other Amnesty International activists all over the country – have done to go to waste. 

Please write to the new Minister with responsibility for Afghanistan at the Foreign and Commonwealth Office, emphasising how important we, your constituents, think this issue is. Please ask the Minister to commit to developing a plan of how to support women human rights defenders in Afghanistan. This plan should outline the work the UK does independently and the work it does through the EU, in order to avoid duplication.
Yours sincerely
House of Commons

London SW1A

